
	Regular Meetings are the 3rd Thursday of each month unless otherwise posted.

June meeting will be held on 5/16 at 
McDaniel Farms Creamery 6:30 for food
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I have been out of town for the past 2 weeks so I missed the meeting at Old McDaniels Creamery and the Tour to Myrtle Beach.  I understand the weather for the tour could have been better, but those that went had a good time.  Everyone seemed to enjoy McDainel’s, so we will hold June’s meeting there again.  Prior to leaving on vacation, my Healey mechanic buddy came for a visit, so we attacked some of the undone repairs on my car.  First we installed the Pertronics ignition that I had purchased in March.  “Easier said than done”.  In order to get the new wiring through the lower distributor housing, I needed to disassemble the upper portion of the distributor.  Having done that, I discovered that most of the centrifugal weights, springs and plates had a pretty good coat of rust on them.  One of the centrifugal weight springs was broken off.  As I am a good british car owner, I gather spare parts when ever the opportunity presents itself.  I had a spare distributor.  After some parts swapping (Vacuum diaphragm from spare distributor was no good, but the part from the current one was OK), I came up with a good set of parts.  Reassembled the Pertronics parts into “new” distributor, which was easy, as promised.  Reinstalled the distributor into the block, modified the wiring and we were ready to try and start the car.  Without breaker points to give me an indication where TDC was, I was concerned.  As it turns out,  the car will start with almost any timing position (it doesn’t rev up very well, but it idles OK).  Then with the use of a timing light, the rest was a snap.  


Well, that was the easy job.  My turn signals almost never worked and then my horn quit working.  So we had to remove the trafficator/horn button assembly and wiring from the steering column.  I had to clip the terminals from the gearbox end of the wiring, so they could be easily pulled out of the small hole in the stator tube inside the column.  I did tie a pulling wire to the harness and pulled that up through the column with the harness, so that I could use that to pull the new wires back through the stator tube.  Over to the cleaned off workbench with the assembly.  There are lots of little parts on springs that love to fly about.  The horn didn’t work, because the hot wire had broken off at the trafficator base.  The turn signals worked sporadically because that trafficator base had been over heated and melted some time during its life.  Fortunately, my buddy has a better spare parts bin than I do, and brought some trafficator parts.  With the trafficator repaired and a new wiring harness attached, we attached the pull wire to the staggered bullet connector harness and with some difficulty, pulled it down through the stator tube and reconnected the wiring to the main harness.  I now have self-canceling turn signals, horn and electronic, pointless and condenserless ignition.

Then my buddy pointed to the puddle of oil of the floor, so we attacked that.  Found that ALL of my pan bolts were 1/4 turn loose.  Tightening them helped but did not totally cure the leaks.  But then again, it is a British car after all, and it is supposed to leak.



Bill

My First Triumph TR3

Dan Samel

Estelle and I were living in Orange NJ in 1959 and our friends the Goldfingers had a Deutch-Benet front wheel drive car set up for SCCA racing.   Our other friends the Grans had a ’52 TR2, and I fell in love with that car.


It was winter in upper New York state where we had gone to visit friends in our brand new 1959 Ford Mainliner.  The wiring harness burned up on the Ford (Fix Or Repair Daily) and Estelle was pregnant with our first child. I had to wire the car so it would run good enough to get to a garage for repair. The whole idea infuriated me, and I vowed to sell the Ford.


Back in NJ the Ford dealer made good on the car and it was like new again.  The Same week I traded the Ford on a new 1960 Triumph TR3.  Now some interesting events developed..


I proudly brought the TR3 home to show Estelle our prize (she had admired our friend’s car).  It was a beautiful yellow color.  Estelle turned blue.  She got hold of a broom and commenced beating me and chasing me around the apartment building.  There for a few moments I thought she was flying on the broom.  “You sold our sedan in trade for a two-seater !!!  We have a baby coming !!! Where does he ride ??  You take that thing back where you got it right now !!  You idiot!!!”


Right away I could tell she was in love with the TR3.  It was summer, and after she got over her initial excitement, we went for a ride up thru the South Orange Mountains, and she was hooked, but good.  The expected baby was to ride in a “Boodle-Buggy” on the rear shelf behind the seats.


I couldn’t teach Estelle to drive the Triumph……it was a lady thing, she couldn’t get the hang of the gas and clutch and shifting combination.  So my friend Goldfinger was engaged as a consultant/driving instructor.  It worked, sort of.


My insurance agent (a close friend) called to say he was canceling my insurance.   The conversation went like this.


“Dan, I’m canceling all your auto insurance”


“What the hell is this?, we never had a claim!”, I insisted.


“It’s your wife with the TR3 sportscar, too much liability.”


“You must be crazy, my wife is a school teacher, you have us confused with another client.”


“Fine.  Dan, just stand by the old oak tree on your street and wait for her to come home from school with that car, OK?”


So the next day I waited by the tree for Estelle to come home from teaching school.   VAROOOOM,  I heard the TR coming 5 blocks away.  It was July, hot, and she roared up the main street to our little culdesac lane, slid the TR around the corner in 2nd gear, on the blacktop like it was on ice, without using brake one, screeched up to the apartment house, stopped and hopped out of the car without opening a door.  Goldfinger had done too good a job.  He must have been getting her ready to qualify at Limerock.  I was in shock.


Quick I ran to the Chevrolet dealer.  (Chevrolet in French means “the horse that never dies”.)  I bought Estelle an old Chevy 4door sedan, with slush-a-matic transmission.  It was so slowmotion, that if you made a mistake in driving direction, you had plenty of time to change your mind and correct course.  I was happy Estelle was safer in the Chevy, so what if she ran over a few curbs or logs or into a few ditches, or whatnot, you couldn’t kill that car.  And she liked the car because it was solid and secure.  Fine.


One day, returning from work in my TR3, doing about 65 in a 45 mile zone, this guy turns left in front of me at an intersection, and I entered his new Lincoln with the TR3 right thru his passenger door.  We all spun around and did an automobile tango.  I was arrested for careless driving, speeding,  and mouthing off at the scene of an accident, even though the policemen did not see the accident.  I took Allstate (the other driver’s  insurance company) right to court.  The other driver refused to testify for Allstate, and told the Judge the accident was his fault, and that G-d had saved him, and Dan had called somebody to take him to a doctor, because the Police wouldn’t help him.  The Judge ordered Allstate to pay for the complete repair of the TR3.  But it was never the same car, and reluctantly, and foolishly, I sold my first TR3.   

I have never been the same since. 

Estelle says she can’t understand what that means, how could a grown  man have a relationship with a car, and besides, she says, “You drove better when you were drinking, than you do now, for heavens sake the cars are going 65 here, and passing you, you’re leading a parade, step on it, you can’t drive 45 here!!” 

I can still see the look on that guy’s face as I crashed thru the passenger door of his new Lincoln…………..with my first TR3………  

Coming Events
	June
04-05 25th Annual British Car Day South

Car Show: Sunday, June 5, 2005 

 Rally: Saturday, June 4, 2005
 Touring and sight-seeing:  Saturday, June 4, 2005

Location: Dan Nicholas Park, Salisbury, N.C.

Host Hotel: Hampton Inn, Salisbury, N.C., 704-637-8000

Contact:     Registration: Ann & John Jones, 704-843-5821, www.carolinahealeys.com
10-12 at Virginia International Raceway under
Gold Cup Historic Races* VIR is located 20 miles southeast of Danville, Virginia right on the Virginia/North Carolina border. 

16-19 Watkins Glen International Raceway under HSR* Watkins Glen is located in upstate New York at the southernmost tip of Seneca Lake. 
19  regular BMCCF Meeting, at McDaniel Farms Creamery on College Rd.  6:30 for food.
24-26 Mid-Ohio Sportscar Course under SVRA* Mid-Ohio is located 70 miles north/northeast of Columbus, Ohio near the town of Lexington.

25th  Cape Fear Rover show  - Lunch provided. See details this issue and on the website www.bmccf.org
details to be announced soon.
26-July 1 Conclave in Winston-Salem N.C. (This is a non-race event.) In addition to the great group racing at these events, the sanctioning bodies have granted the AUHC all-Healey feature races!!! 


	July
9th – Classy Chassis Car Show, Poplar Grove Plantation, Scotts Hill, NC, Reg. 8 – 12 PM, Contact (910) 686-9518, www.poplargrove.com
August

Tba – Lunch @ Cristophers with North Carolina MG Club
September

  Dates tba Southeast regional MG Fall Festival,  Dillard Georgia,  Contact Dennis DeLoatch,770-321-6849,www.peachtreemg.com
15-18 – Six Pack Trials, Little Switzerland, NC

Kevin & Lori Andrews 919-742-9209
30 – 1 Autumn in the Mountains, Hendersonville, NC www.autumninthemountains.org
October

8– North Carolina MG Car Club, Triangle British Classic Car Show, Details tba
1-3  Annual Fall British Car Festival,  Waynesboro, VA,  Michael Brittingham,  540-456-8436,  www.svbcc.net

14 – 17 EURO 2005 Auto Festival,  BMW Zentrum Visitors Center, I-85, South Carolina,  Betty Harbison, 864-814-1078

www.euroautofestival.com
November

5th  BMCCF Brits at the Battleship, Paul Buckner  910-755-6099,  

www.bmccf.org
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BMCCF
Minutes of May 19 Meeting at The Creamery
BMCCF Minutes of Meeting May 19th, 2005 at McDaniels Farms

Vice-President Paul Buckner called the meeting to order at 7PM.  Thirty-three members and guests were present.

Minutes of Previous Meeting.  John Foster made a motion seconded by Terri Smith to approve the minutes as published on the website.  Motion passed.

Treasurer’s Report.  Dan Samel read Linda Master’s report.  April ending balance $1,399.40 plus deposit $160,  plus interest $0.13 cents, less name-tag expense $9.10 for and ending balance of $1,550.43, end of May.  Membership now 101 individual people and 52 families.  John Foster made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report, seconded by Evelyn B. Motion passed.

New Members.  Since the April meeting:  Scott Charlton (’55 TR2 and TR3A), and Preston & Judy Somers (’57 Austin Healy 100-6).  New member Paul and Cameron Stella (’85 TVR) were introduced.

Announcements.  Trudy said that the Coastal Cruisers and Shrine Club are sponsoring a car show and Sock Hop on Saturday May 28th.  Flyers were passed out. We should try to support this event because Coastal Cruisers have supported our events.

Chris and Cindy Moore won 1st place at the Mt. Airy Show.  Out of 5 club members who entered cars, 2 cars placed in show. At the AACA show Edie wan 2nd place.

Paul handed out brochures for the Brits and Battleship show.  He also announced the demise of the MG Rover Company.  Paul said the BMCCF Calendar of Events is posted on our website.

Cookie and Chip Cooper are now proud owners of a new Mini-Cooper.

Joe Justice introduced his guest Jimmy Mace.

Terri said he sent out a  test email to members on the internet as a meeting reminder.  If you didn’t receive this email please call him.

Old Business.  Paul reported that due to Bill Massey’s work with the Rover Dealership people we are getting great “press” for the June 25th show at the Rover Dealership in Wilmington.  A press release is available and will be on the website page.  We had 20 cars there last year, and would like to top that number.  The event will be catered by Sticky Fingers from 12 noon to 4:30 PM.   Members can RSVP Terri when the event date is announced or appears on the website.

Rims on The River Event.  There were over 100 cars there.  It was a nice show.  BMCCF had a good turnout, and we helped support the City of Wilmington.

New Business.  Terri showed a painting of his car (The Bentley).  The artist vendor was at the Mt. Airy show.  He took  pictures and then made the painting. Terri would be glad to share more information with  you. Just call him.

Myrtle Beach Event With The Charleston Car Club Saturday May 21.  Trudy went over the details of this event.  We will meet At the Williamson’s between 8 and 9 AM.

Lunch reservations have been changed to Captain Bill’s Dockside, Murrells Inlet.

Next Meeting.  The Next meeting will be at “Oleanders”  (Formerly Annnabelles).on Oleander Drive on Thursday June 16th at 6:00 PM (to eat). Meeting starts 7PM.  Bring your cars.

Estelle made a motion to adjourn seconded by Cookie.

Respectfully Submitted.  
Estelle Samel, Secretary.

Classified Ads
	Creative Ads
CUSTOM SILKSCREENING
 T-SHIRTS, SWEATS, JACKETS, HATS, BUMPER STICKERS, VINYL, PLEXIGLASS, NOTEBOOKS
 CHRIS MOORE
100-C EASTWOOD ROAD
WILMINGTON, NORTH CAROLINA 28403
910-791-0035
	Greenside Mews
Classic British Auto & Repair
D. C. Masters
610 Olde Point Rd.
Hampstead, NC 28443
(910) 270-7762
dcllmasters@earthlink.net

	1960 Series l Sunbeam Alpine
Project car – bodywork complete and painted white.  Car is solid and straight. Low mileage 1725 cc Series V motor and transmission not in car.  Extensive parts inventory including all bits and pieces required for completion of project.

Curtis Crotts (336) 855-7793  Greensboro, NC
	AUTOWORKS, INC.
Foreign & Domestic Auto Specialists
We service all types of vehicles 
From 1950’s to 2004
Carl Wilson, Terry Tracy
(910) 791-5074
6748 Market St.
Wilmington, NC 28405
Technical advice for members!

	 1978 MGB
  Runs & drives, Needs alternator and the usual cosmetic work
 $1000
  Call Carl @ 791-5074
	BMCCF NAME TAGS
 Official BMCCF nametags are required at all events or when you are representing the club.
Originally ordered name tags are now available from Linda Masters (910) 270-7762
 $4.50  Pin Clasp
$7.00  Magnet Clasp

	FOR SALE

---4--- 15”  Wire Wheels With Tires in excellent condition- $500 ,Healey 3000 full tonneau cover fits1963-1967-$150, MGB full tonneau cover for high back buckets-$125 ,MGB boot cover -$50 ,TR6 boot cover -$50 ,All covers are like new. .MGB luggage rack -$50 ,MGB 1968 engine, needs work -$100 , New WINDSHIELD for Healey 3000 1963-1967 still in shipping box - $200. Power 
amp with cable 500 watts and Boston speakers make offer. Various car covers (COME SEE) and various Austin Healey 3000 parts

PLEASE CALL JEFF STARLING AT 791 -9981 OR 231-3254
	1950 MG – TD
Non Restored,  Body & Frame solid with no rust.  New wiring Harness with signal lights installed,  100% engine rebuild with special MOSS Chrome moly crankshaft

Runs & drives great.
$15K

Contact :  Neal Turner  (910) 231-1882
 

	1975 TR6
  Nice car, Orange, New Top
 $7500
  Call Carl @ 791-5074
	The Body Under the Bonnet

A mystery novel for lovers of classic British cars.

Contact D. C. Masters
(910) 270-7762 or www.thebodyunderthebonnet.co


BIRTHDAYS 





Wayne Bennett

6/3 


Eric Hunt


6/22

Susan Bilat


6/16


 Susan Roberson

6/7

Paul Buckner


6/15


 Emmett Sugg

6/12

Jack Corbel


6/18


 Preston Somers

6/28

Edie Cutler


6/19


 Larry Snider


6/25

Richard Graham

6/21


 Pete Mullen


6/27

Meritte Guthrie

6/6


Fred Tedesco


6/22
ANNIVERSARIES

Chip & Cookie Cooper
6/27


 Emmet & Dena Sugg
6/3
Bill & Gail Massey

6/15


 Jeff & Paula Starling
6/17
John & Becky Sawyer
6/2


Fred & Karen Tedesco
6/24
	Troubleshooting for the Lazy Motorist
The thought of rebuilding your gearbox fill you with dread? The very mention of an oil change make your heart jump? Car started to make funny noises? Don't worry. Simply print out the following BLtin.com Bad Maintenance guide and glue it on the cover of your Haynes Manual - which is still in it's cellophane, isn't it? 


	Clutch Capers

	Problem
	Cause
	Solution

	Clutch rattles
	Worn release bearings
	Engage radio when driving car

	Clutch judders on take off
	Distorted Friction plate
Bent gearbox shaft
	Endure the judder. It might even be fun!

	Knocking at idle
	Ball thrust un-lubricated
	Pretend knocking is coming from outside car

	Transmission Troubles

	Problem
	Cause
	Solution

	Whine from rear axel
	Worn Differential gears
	Don't sit in the back of the car

	Clicking when cornering (Front wheel drive cars)
	Worn outer constant velocity joints
	Pretend you're clicking your fingers when cornering

	Gearbox Grief

	Problem
	Cause
	Solution

	Gearbox noisy when car is stationary
	Worn constant mesh gears
	Turn car off when stationary

	Gearbox noisy on one ratio only
	Chipped gear tooth
	Use one of your gearbox's many other ratios

	Car jumps out of gear
	Worn gears or worn selector springs
	Hold gearlever in place with foot

	Brake Bother

	Problem
	Cause
	Solution

	Brakes need 'Pumping'
	Master cylinder seals damaged
	Pump the brakes to stop.

	Suspension Strife

	Problem
	Cause
	Solution

	Car sags at one side
	Weak or broken spring
	Let down the tyres on the opposite side of the car.


HOT NEWS
Thanks to all of you who have been sending articles and re-prints for newsletter publication.  We now are in the enviable position of having to choose which articles to run for the next several months.  If you haven’t seen your submission here yet, don’t fret.  It will show up in the next month or so.
Don’t stop sending things either.  Photos, funny stuff, experiences,  all is welcomed and will be used.

The Shriners on South College road, in league with the Coastal Cruisers,  held a car show for the benefit of crippled children on Saturday, May 28.  Over 100 cars were in attendance,  mostly classic American iron and hot rods. 

 BMCCF showed up with seven cars;  Linda & Dale Masters,  55 Morgan – Wayne & Pat Bennett , 69 TR6 – Tom & Susan Roberson in their XKE – Chris & Cindy Moore, MGB – John & Trudy Williamson, MGB – Jeff Starling, Mustang – Carl Wilson & his daughter,   in Carl’s Mini.  We all were awarded with large plaques for placing in the top 100.

When the news folks from channel six showed up, Carl snagged the photographer and led him right to our little group.  I don’t know how he did it but we were the group featured on the news that evening.  Way to go Carl.

On a more sour note!  We had a nice day trip planned ,arranged by Trudy Williamson, to tour to Huntington Beach State Park in South Carolina on May 21.  We met at Trudy and Johns house for coffee and donuts and hit the road at Nine AM.  Of the nine or ten cars that had previously committed to the trip, only three of us showed up.  Granted, the weather that morning was cold and sort of misty,  but as the day wore on the sun came out and it turned out to be a nice day for driving.  We met up with the folks from the Charleston British Car Club and had a good time meeting new friends at lunch.  They showed up with around ten cars. The problem here is that When these kinds of events are set up, a certain amount commitment is required to restaurants and other services and when we show up with a significantly lower number of people than anticipated, our reputation as a club suffers not to mention the frustration suffered by the event planners.  Obviously there are circumstances when things happen out of your control and if for some reason an event needs to be cancelled because of weather,  the organizers will get the word out.  A little rain won’t cause that to happen though and if you’ve committed to an event, do everything in your power to be there.  Even if you have to do something distasteful, like driving your SUV or mini van. 
The following press release was issued by Cape Fear Land Rover recently.
CLASSIC BRITISH MOTOR CARS & STATE OF THE ART LAND ROVER VEHICLES

2nd Annual British Automobile Show of Land Rover Cape Fear and the British Motor Car Club of the Cape Fear

A show of Classic British Automobiles, from Austin, Jaguar, MG, Rolls-Royce, Morgan, and Aston

Martin among other world-famous European makers, will be held at Land Rover Cape Fear

on Saturday June 25th from 12:00 noon until 4:30 p.m..

This year’s event marks the second annual collaboration between Land Rover Cape Fear and the

British Motor Car Club of the Cape Fear. These two Wilmington institutions have come together to

offer a truly unique display of British automotive heritage, presented alongside today’s most technologically

advanced and supremely capable, go-anywhere automobiles from the legendary British marquee,

Land Rover, makers of the Range Rover, Motortrend 2005 Sport/Utility of the Year - the LR3, and

Freelander.

On show will be a collection of instantly recognizable, iconic automotive forms; the flowing and gracefully

flared fenders of a classic Rolls-Royce, the taught and lively lines of early race-bred Austin and MG sports

cars, and of course the austere and purpose driven simplicity of the earliest Land Rover "Series" vehicles.

Guests will be able to witness the evolution of the automotive arts up close as they stroll among the many

fine examples on display, and talk with the passionate and knowledgeable owners of these wonderful

motor cars.

The day will include attractions of interest to the entire family, and to automobile afficionados in particular.

Awards will be judged and presented to participants for "Farthest Traveled," "Most Original." "Best Restoration"

and "Muddiest Land Rover." Off-road driving skills will be featured on the Land Rover Cape

Fear demonstration course. A complimentary barbecue and beverages will be provided, courtesy of Land

Rover Cape Fear. Live music will be provided by well known local artists, Sai Collins & the Getaway

Drivers.

Land Rover Cape Fear is located at 20 Old Eastwood Road, between College Road & Eastwood Road,

just off Market Street. Land Rover Cape Fear has been in operation in Wilmington since May 5th, 2001

and is the only franchised dealer for Land Rover serving Eastern North Carolina.
The British Motor Car Club of the Cape Fear was organized in Wilmington in 1998. Today the club

boasts over 120 members, comprised of sports car owners of many famous makers from Great Britain,

Europe, and the United States. The club invites members and those interested in joining, to participate in

numerous automobile related activities throughout the year. Details and membership information may be

found on the Club’s web site at http://www.bmccf.org.

# # #

If you would like more information about this event, or would like to schedule an interview with Mr. Aj Aliah, President,

Land Rover Cape Fear, or Mr. Bill Massey, British Motor Car Club of the Cape Fear please contact :

Tom Jacobs, TateMEDIA LLC, at 910-200-1653, or email tom@tate-media.com















